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MESSAGE FROM Brody Smollet, UNIT COMMANDER OF 11 DIVISION
Spring has come and the warmer weather is upon us.  I want to take a moment to remind everyone that with the arrival of warmer weather there is naturally an increase in both pedestrian and vehicular traffic. We must therefore all take extra care when driving and walking.

11 Division has experienced one traffic fatality so far this year when a 69 year man was struck and killed while crossing the street.  In an effort to ensure that no other fatalities occur the officers of 11 Division will be tasked with some increased enforcement in our high accident locations. This I hope will assist in reducing the number of accidents and injuries that have been occurring in these areas.

For a three day period in March, from the 21st to the 23rd, the Toronto Anti-Violence Strategy or TAVIS task force worked in 11 Division.  This group of officers was assigned to work in conjunction with 11 Division personnel. They targeted both the Parkdale area and the Perth/Symington/Dupont area.  Although the actual number of arrests made was not large, the team did spend a good deal of time focusing on some of our problem addresses and local criminals.  They arrested two men from the United States who had a methamphetamine lab set up in the Queens Hotel located at 1521 Queen Street West. The team was also responsible for some other arrests of a more minor nature such as failing to comply with conditions.

The TAVIS task force was set up in January 2006. Their purpose was to assist local police divisions with problem areas and/or persons.  Overall the team has been quite successful citywide and they will in fact be kept in existence for an additional six-month period (until January 2007) to continue with this targeted policing.  I expect that during the course of this extended time frame, we will see the team back in 11 Division on at least one or two more occasions.

There are two other matters that are of concern to me at this point in time.  First, there has been a significant increase in the number of robberies in 11 Division.  We are up 45% over this same time last year.  Most of our robberies occur on the street and involve swarmings where two or more people rob one victim, sometimes with the use of a weapon.  The most popular items stolen are IPODS (a portable digital audio media player) and cellular telephones.  These robberies are occurring all over the division and usually between the hours of 3:00PM or after school up until to about 8:00PM.

The second area of concern is break and enters.  There has been an increase of about 8% in this type of offence compared to this time last year.  I want to remind everyone to be vigilant about their personal safety and also ensure appropriate security measures are in place both at home and at work to help reduce these 2 problems.
FAREWELL NOTE:

From the Desk of Staff Sergeant Jamal Khan

11Division Community Response Unit

After 35 years in policing my career is coming to an end. Thursday April 13th was my last day at work for the Toronto Police Service. I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of the 11 Division community members that I have had dealings with for their cooperation and support.

I would request from you your continued support and involvement with 11 Division. You do make a difference. Only in partnership with our communities can we the police assist in solving the problems that exist in our neighbourhoods. We are here for you and only with your cooperation and support can we do our jobs in a way that will be most effective in solving crimes and community concerns. 

As the saying goes “the game goes on only the players change!” With great pleasure I would like to announce that Staff Sergeant Bruce Morrison has been selected to succeed me as officer in charge of the 11 Division Community Response Unit.  

Staff Sergeant Bruce Morrison is a 25 year veteran of The Toronto Police Service. He has been serving the 11 Division community for the past 3 years as a platoon commander in the Primary Response Unit. He has a varied investigative background having worked in Major Crime Unit, Youth Bureau, and as a Unit Complaints Coordinator. His uniform assignments have included primary response, community foot patrol, and primary response supervisor. During his career he has worked in 31, 53 and now in 11Division.

Staff Sergeant Bruce Morrison can be contacted at:

416-808-1183

E-mail address: bruce.morrison@torontopolice.on.ca
11 Division requests your assistance in a robbery investigation
On Sunday, March 26, 2006 at approximately 6:10PM a 20 year old male entered a restaurant on Dupont Street. It is alleged that:

· after leaving the restaurant, the victim was walking southbound on Franklin Avenue when he was confronted by five or six males

· the victim was knocked to the ground, assaulted and robbed of his chicken dinner.

The victim was taken to hospital with head injuries. He has since undergone emergency surgery. He remains in a coma.

The male suspects are described as 15 – 17 years old, wearing dark jackets and holding red handkerchiefs over their faces.

Anyone with information about this or any other crime is asked to contact police at 416-808-1104, or Crime Stoppers anonymously at 416-222-TIPS (8477), or online at www.222tips.com.
ARREST OF THE MONTH:

This month there are 2 separate incidents leading to arrests which are worthy of mention. Both are brought to bear from the intensified efforts of 11 division personnel in conjunction with the TAVIS (Toronto Anti-Violence Strategy) initiative used to police 2 specific areas in 11 Division identified as currently needing special attention to address a crime problem.

The first arrest occurred in the Dupont Street area of 11 Division. Over a short period of time undercover officers were able to make a number of successful illegal drug purchases from 3 individuals who were trafficking in concert from a single co-ordinated drug operation. When it was decided to end the operation the drug dealer was contacted to arrange for a final drug purchase. The officers were directed to an area of Dupont Street not in 11 Division because the criminals felt it was “too hot” in their usual area to conduct business. The scheduled rendezvous took place and the drug transaction was completed. When the officers tried to affect the arrest of the accused he tried to flee. In his attempt to escape he rammed 2 police vehicles with his car. The culprit was eventually contained and arrested without injury to anyone. A search warrant was subsequently executed at an address relative to this drug operation. All 3 males were arrested and charged accordingly.

Charges:

Male # 1 – Conspiracy to Commit Indictable Offence, Trafficking in Cocaine X 2, Possession of Proceeds of Crime X 2, Possession for the purpose Cocaine, Possession for the purpose Hashish, Possession for the purpose Marihuana, Possession for the purpose controlled substance, Dangerous Diving

Male # 2 – Conspiracy to Commit Indictable Offence, Trafficking in Cocaine, Possession of Proceeds of Crime, Possession for the purpose Cocaine

Male # 3 – Conspiracy to Commit Indictable Offence, Possession of Proceeds of Crime, Trafficking in Cocaine, Fail to Comply with Recognizance, ( an outstanding warrant for Possession of Property obtained by crime (under) was also executed)

Arrest # 2
The second arrest took place on Queen Street West. Officers acting in response to community complaints were conducting an investigation at a hotel on Queen Street West. As a result of this investigation they were invited into a common living area of one of the rooms. At this point the officers observed numerous chemicals, beakers and a propane gas cylinder with a heating element in the room. These are items commonly used in the production of methamphetamine. The officers recognized the threat posed by these dangerous and volatile substances and so immediately evacuated and sealed the room. The 2 accused, who were visitors from the United States were subsequently arrested and a search warrant was obtained and executed. All the chemicals were safely removed without incident or injury.

Charges:

Both males were charged with one count each of – Conspiracy to Commit an Indictable Offence, Produce Controlled Substance (methamphetamine), Possession for the purpose (methamphetamine), Mischief Endangering Life
COMMUNITY OUTREACH:

TAVIS in 11 Division

The Toronto Anti-Violence Strategy or TAVIS has been mentioned in both the February and March 2006 bulletins as well as other sections of this bulletin. On March 21, 22 and 23 the TAVIS Rapid Response Team was deployed in 11 Division to work in conjunction with 11 Division personnel. Prior to their arrival 2 areas in 11 Division had been decided upon which were felt would benefit from an increased presence of uniform officers. The additional officers were present not only to assist in dealing with problem areas and problem people from an enforcement perspective but also to try and connect with law abiding residents and members of the local business communities. To that end there was some success. We understand that having a positive relationship with other community members is beneficial to all stakeholders. A spirit of trust and co-operation must exist to promote the exchange of information and ideas and ultimately in obtaining success in reaching shared goals.
Child’s Car Seat Clinic
A child’s car seat clinic will be held on Thursday 20 April 2006. It will take place between the hours of 9:00AM and 1:00PM at the West Collision Reporting Centre which is located at 855 Oxford Street, Toronto. Every effort will be made to see everyone who attends but to ensure a spot all those who are interested in having their child’s car seat installed or inspected are encouraged to make an appointment in advance. Appointments can be made by calling Sgt. Inkeri McCormack at 416-808-1124.  
CRIME PREVENTION TIP OF THE MONTH
One of the key ways of preventing and reducing crime is by contacting the police. This on its face appears simple enough but all too often this is not what happens. People frequently feel that their concerns are either not important enough to report to the police or the “police have other more important things to do.” All crimes and suspicious incidents or individuals should be brought to the attention of the police. It is important to always be cognizant of what is going on around us. This awareness helps us all to ensure our personal safety, the safety of loved ones and the security of our homes and neighbourhoods.

11 Division Contact Information
We are located at 209 Mavety Street, Toronto, Ontario, M6P 2M1

Phone 416-808-1100

Fax 416-808-1102

E-mail address: 11division@torontopolice.on.ca
Web site: www.torontopolice.on.ca (go to 11 Division webpage)

11 Division Crime Prevention Office: 416-808-1108

General Toronto Police Contact Information

911 - Should be used for the following emergencies:

· Crime in progress - situations where the safety of people or property are at risk

· Fire

· Medical emergency

416-808-2222 - Should be used for non-emergency situations

416-222-TIPS - Crime Stoppers

Report anonymously to police any information regarding a crime (or online at www.222tips.com)
To access information on the internet please go to www.torontopolice.on.ca
The "Brigadiers Law" Proposal

· On Friday, February 24, 2006, at 18:55 hrs, a Toronto Police Mounted Unit was deliberately, according to witnesses at the scene, struck by an irate driver who then fled the scene, leaving the officer and the horse in the roadway. The officer suffered neck, back and rib injuries, and was taken to hospital with non-life-threatening injuries.  The horse, "Brigadier", a 7 year old Belgian-cross horse, suffering from massive traumatic injuries, had to be shot and killed, for humanitarian reasons, on the street, by officers at the scene. The driver was arrested and charged with Dangerous Operation Causing Bodily Harm and Fail to Stop at the Scene of an Accident Causing Bodily Harm. No additional charges have yet to be laid.
· In Canada there is no mention of "Law Enforcement Service Animals" anywhere in the Criminal Code of Canada, therefore purposefully killing a police dog, horse or other service animal comes with NO additional charges, unlike many States and Countries that do protect their Law Enforcement Service Animals. Letters have been written to the Canadian Federal Government, including the Prime Ministers office, regarding a proposal to amend the Criminal Code of Canada giving Police Service Animals the much needed protection they require, under the law. The proposed amendment was nicknamed "BRIGADIERS LAW" and is a very important issue. 
The Solution
· This matter falls under the Criminal Code of Canada, within the jurisdiction of the Department of Justice Canada, therefore the Government of Canada needs to be petitioned to update and strengthen the Criminal Code of Canada to include the protection of Law Enforcement Service Animals against intentional harm.  You can help by WRITING A LETTER RIGHT NOW to "The Honourable Vic Toews, Minister of Justice and Attorney General of Canada at 284 Wellington Street, Ottawa ON  K1A 0H8 to demand better protection for Law Enforcement Service Animals under the Criminal Code of Canada.  Phone: (613) 957-4222, TDD/TTY: (613) 992-4556, Fax: (613) 954-0811, E-mail: webadmin@justice.gc.ca
For more information and the petition visit www.brigadierslaw.ca

11 and 14 Division Internet ‘Night Listings’

In an effort to enhance community-police relations and make information sharing more convenient both 11 and 14 Division have made ‘Night Listings’ forms available on the internet. Night listings are a resource historically used by the Toronto Police Service which acts as a confidential contact record for local businesses.

In the event of a break-in or other type of emergency the information kept in these records enable police to contact a responsible representative of your business. This listing should be updated regularly to ensure that police have the most accurate information available. This information also enables police to determine what action to take or what special emergency equipment might be needed while attending your place of business in the event of an accident or emergency. 

This form should be updated on a yearly basis or at any time when there is any change to the information. This information is strictly confidential and used only in the case of an emergency.

For a copy of the form, visit: http://www.torontopolice.on.ca/ and select the links for either the 11 or 14 Division police stations. You’ll find the form in the right-hand column.

For more information call P.C. Russ Golding (11 Division) at 416-808-1108 or P.C. David Hammill (14 Division) at 416-808-1500.


